Chichester Youth Association

PO Box 394 Epsom, NH 03234 www.ChichesterYouth.com

Clark Thorne - President
Robyn Eldredge - Vice President
Brian May - Treasurer
Maryellen Fish - Secretary
Joe Breesaw - Member at Large

Chichester Youth Association November 14, 2021 6:30pm @Chichester Fire Department

Attendance: Clark Thorne, Robyn Eldredge, Maryellen Fish, Sara Smith, Lisa Clark, Steve Burris, Heather Tabula (Fire Dept- AED)

Approval Of The Minutes: On a motion made by Clark Thorne seconded by Robyn Eldredge the minutes from October 3, 2021 meeting were approved with all members in favor.

Treasurer's Report: Checking account balance is \$1283.97 Savings Account Balance is \$12614.93. On a motion made by Clark Thorne second by Robyn Eldredge the Treasurer's Report was approved with all members in favor.

Commissioners' Report:

Baseball

١

- League is in process of getting new president. Steve will reach out to league to check on status.
- Steve is wiling to mentor a new commissioner.
- Steve is looking into the sportsdome for indoor pre-season training event for baseball
- Softball-
- Soccer
 - U10 Tournament was success. 15 teams played
 - Thank you to volunteers that helped with end of season BBQ (10/28)
 - Northwood began a discussion with teh soccer league addressing if Concord Christian was a good fit for the soccer league. All towns responded in agreement with Northwood that it would be best for Concord Christian to find another league to play in that better aligns with their program.

Snack Shack:

 Open snack shack for tournaments only as it is hard to make a profit during regular season games.

Equipment Manager:

Look into re-opening online CYA store for merchandise purchase.

Fundraising:

- Spring Dance- Call Elks for dates in April
- 2022 CYA golf Tournament- still no response from Beaver Meadow. We may need to get our deposit returned and seek another golf course
- Aroma Joe's Fundraiser- Still looking into this option.

Other Business:

- We need to take down nets when they are dry.
- Explore changing baseball colors to match soccer colors (Maroon)
- AED discussion (Heather Tabula, Fire Dept)
 - Issue with battery was covered under warranty, units were replaced
 - Best practice is to have AED on field when practicing/playing games inform coaches and volunteers
 - Board voted to order two new pediatric pad pairs for AED (\$89.25/pair)
 - o PLanning to offer AED training for coaches before seasons starts

Adjournment: A motion was made by Clark Thorne to adjourn the meeting; it was seconded by Robyn Eldredge with all members in favor.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on **Sunday, December 12, 2021 at 6:30 at Chichester Fire Department**.